Eye on the World October 21, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of October 21, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Two statements – that apply to the situation in Gaza

- An article by Karol Markowicz titled "Jews Will Remember Not the Words of Our Enemies, but the Silence of Our Friends" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Steve McCann titled "Where There Is No Respect for Life, Evil Flourishes" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Biden's handlers behind the scenes – try to paint a pretty picture

- An article by Kevin Haggerty titled "Biden Says He Wants to Run Again Because He's Close to Achieving World Peace, Putting Putin in His Place" was posted at americanwire.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Lloyd Lee titled "Biden Says a Palestinian State Should Be Established and Hamas Eliminated Entirely" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Jill Biden Celebrates U.S. Rejoining Anti-Israel United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) as Terrorists

Attack Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Jordan Cancels Biden Summit With Abdullah, Sissi, Abbas After Hospital Blast" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Biden's handlers behind the scenes – are actually frustrated with his mistakes

- An article by Gabe Klipper titled "Joe Biden Was Elected to Do Nothing, He Can't Even Do That Right" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "President Biden's Trip to Israel Was an Unnecessary Distraction" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Biden's Age and Infirmity on Full Display During Visit to Israel After Hamas Attack" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

U.S. giving money to Gaza – filtering to Hamas

- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Palestinian Terror-Tied Groups Pocket Hundreds of Thousands From Biden Administration" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Ayelet Sheffey titled "Janet Yellen: The U.S. Can Afford to Give Money to Both Israel and Ukraine, Since Its Economy Is Doing 'Extremely Well'" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Hamas Steals Fuel and Medical Equipment From UN Humanitarian Compound: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Announces \$100 Million in Aid to Gaza [Just] Days After Hamas Stole Humanitarian Supplies" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Other nations giving money to Gaza – filtering to Hamas

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Palestinian Authority Set to Pay Hamas Families Millions for Attacking Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "EU to Triple Financial Aid to Gaza Despite Concerns of Funding Hamas" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Update – Americans stranded in a war zone

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "For 3rd Time in as Many Years, Americans Are

Stranded in a War Zone Under Biden's Watch" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Republican Rep. Cory Mills Announces Rescue of Nearly 100 Americans Stranded in Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

- An article by Gage Klipper titled "Biden Bungled Another Evacuation, and It's Going to Come Back to Haunt Him [and the Country]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Airlift Ordered by DeSantis Evacuates 300 Americans From Israel" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Airlift Ordered by DeSantis Evacuates Another 200 Americans From Israel" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Early update – military vessels to support Israel

- An article by Heather Mongillo titled "Gerald R. Ford Carrier Strike Group Arrives in Eastern Mediterranean, Defense Department Says" was posted at news.usni.org on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Mallory Shelbourne titled "Carriers USS Dwight D. Eisenhower, USS Carl Vinson Deploy; Ike Will Join Carrier Ford in Eastern Mediterranean [and Vinson Will Probably Head to the Indo-Pacific]" was posted at news.usni.org on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Paul Godfrey titled "Britain Deploys Royal Navy Vessels, Spy Aircraft and Marines in Support of Israel" was posted at upi.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- A Reuters article titled "Rockets, Drones Hit Iraqi Base Housing U.S. Forces" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "U.S. Navy Shoots Down Drones, Missiles Fired by Iranian-Backed Terrorists in Yemen" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Analysis – why was Israel surprised?

- An article titled "Senior Hamas Official Admits Israel Attacks Had Been Planned for Years Under Guise of Governing Gaza" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Sonam Sheth titled "Hamas Duped Israel Into Thinking It Wasn't Planning an Attack by Posting Misleading Messages on Private Channels That It Knew Israel Was Monitoring; Security Officials Say" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Hamas targeted children

• An article by Anna Schecter titled "'Top Secret' Hamas Documents Show That

Terrorists Intentionally Targeted Elementary Schools and a Youth Center" was posted at nbcnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

- An article by Nataliya Vasilyeva titled "Hamas Purposefully Attacked Places Where Children Gather; Leaked Incursion Plans Reveal" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by James Callery and Elena Salvoni titled "Desperate Families of Israeli Children Kidnapped by Hamas (Including Baby and Four-Year-Old Seen Being Taken Away With Their Weeping Mother) Break Down on Live TV as They Make Heartbreaking Appeals for Their Rescue" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Says 30 Gaza Hostages Are Children" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Hamas tortured and raped civilians

- An article by Rebecca Rommen titled "Israeli Civilians Were Tortured, Raped and Abused by Hamas Fighters Says Forensic Teams; Reuters Reports" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Shalva Weil titled "Femicide and Hamas: The New War Has Women at the Center of Slaughter" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Catholic patriarch – offers himself for hostages

• A Reuters article by Philip Pullella titled "Jerusalem Catholic Patriarch [Cardinal Pierbattista Pizzaballa] Offers to Be Exchanged for Gaza Hostages" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Hamas fighters – took "captagon" before massacre

• An article by Isabelle Stanley titled "Hamas Fighters 'Took Poor Man's Cocaine Drug Called Captagon to Boost Their Alertness and Make Them Feel Invincible Before Israel Massacre'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Israel's siege of Gaza is lawful

- An article by James Rothwell titled "Israel Sets Its Sights on Destroying Nukhba, the Mysterious Hamas Commando Squad" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Blinken Meets Qatar PM, Says Israeli Actions Are Not 'Retaliation' but 'Defending the Lives of Its People'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Legal Expert [Mark Goldfeder, Special Counsel for International Affairs at the American Center for Law and Justice]: Israel's Siege of Gaza Is Lawful, Not 'Collective Punishment'" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

- An article by Thomas Wheatley titled "Why Israel's Siege of Gaza Is Legal Under International Law" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Nigel Biggar titled "Israel Has Every Right to Defend Itself Against Hamas's War Crimes but It Must Find a Just Peace" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.

Rejection – Israel-Hamas equivalency

- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "[HBO Star Bill] Maher Rejects Media's Israel-Hamas Equivalency: Israelis 'Always Had the Moral High Ground and They Still Do'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Bolton titled "[Democrat Chuck] Schumer Warns Against 'Dangerous False Equivalency' Between Israel, Hamas" was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- A video and an article by Rachael Bunyan titled "The Horrors of Hamas: Chilling Israeli Video Compilation Reveals Savagery of Terrorist Gunmen Who Wore Bodycams as They Launched Murderous Rampage" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Dennis Prager titled "Moral Equivalence Means Either Moral Confusion or Hatred of Israel" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Hamas bombed the hospital – corporate media kept accusing Israel

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Civilians Reportedly Dead After Gaza Hospital Bombed" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "IDF: Palestinian Islamic Jihad Rocket Misfire Caused Hospital Explosion" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "IDF: Media Blindly Believing Hamas Propaganda on Hospital Explosion Is Causing Violence" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Corporate Media Mass Stealth-Edits Headlines After Blindly Parroting Hamas to Blame Israel for Hospital Bombing" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Hospital Explosion Likely Caused by Missile Fired From Inside Gaza; Analysts Claim" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Leftist Comedian [Amy Schumer] Calls Out Media Organizations for Posting Hamas Narrative of Allegedly Bombed Hospital" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "['The View' Co-Host] Alyssa Farah Griffin Condemns Far-Left Democrats for Pushing Hamas Propaganda on Hospital Bombing" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Elad Benari titled "'The View' Co-Host [Alyssa Farah Griffin] Rips Omar and Tlaib Over Israel Statements: Shame on Them" was posted at israelnationalnews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Stiles titled "Award-Winning Disinformation Expert [NBC's Ben Collins] Fooled by Palestinian Disinformation [About Gaza Hospital Story]" was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Robby Soave titled "Disinformation Reporter Ben Collins Failed to Correct the Gaza Hospital Story" was posted at reason.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Hamas Lied: Number of Estimated Deaths at Gaza Hospital Hit by Rocket Lower Than Palestinian Claims; Reports Say" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Hamas bombed the hospital - Ilhan Omar and Rashida Tlaib kept accusing Israel

- An article by Katherine Donlevy titled "'Squad' Members [Ilhan] Omar, [Rashida] Tlaib Blame Israel for Deadly Hospital Bombing, Demand Biden Call for Cease-Fire" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Rashida Tlaib Sobs as She Repeats Hamas Claim About Hospital Bombing" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Sara Dorn titled "Progressives Reps. [Rashida] Tlaib, [Ilhan] Omar Criticized for Blaming Israel for Gaza Hospital Explosion" was posted at forbes.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by David Marcus titled "Hamas's Useful Idiots in Congress [Tlaib and Omar] Couldn't Wait for the Truth About the Gaza Hospital Horror and Instantly Made the World More Dangerous How Deluded Can You Get?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Palestinian authority - offers "pay-for-slay"

• An article by Staff titled "Palestinian Authority to Give Hamas Terrorists' Families Close to \$3 Million in 'Pay-for-Slay'" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

A little surprising – some Holocaust survivors warn Israel to not respond

• An article by John L. Dorman titled "Descendants of Holocaust Survivors Protesting Israel's 'Genocide' of Palestinians Among Those Arrested in Front of Senator Chuck Schumer's House in New York" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

Early Israeli reaction – Israel attacks with vigor

- An article by Jake Epstein and Lloyd Lee titled "Israel Dropped More Bombs on Gaza in 6 Days Than the U.S.-Led Coalition Dropped in Any Month Fighting ISIS" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- A video and an article by Vivek Saxena titled Stunning Footage Shows IDF Capture Hamas Leader, Overtake Terrorists, Leading to Rescue of 250 Hostages" were posted at americanwirenews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Nicholas McEntyre, Kaydi Pelletier and Olivia Land titled "Head of Hamas'
 Aerial Forces Killed in Overnight Bombings; Israeli Air Force Claims" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel: No Negotiations Over Hostages, We Are Eliminating Hamas" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- A video and an article by Stephen Sorace titled "Israeli Navy Unit Repels Hamas Terrorists Infiltrating by Sea on Morning of Attack; IDF Video Shows" were posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Israel delayed ground invasion

- An article by Roland Oliphant titled "Three Reasons Why Israel Has Delayed Gaza Ground Invasion was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Dov Lieber titled "Airstrikes, Commandos and Siege: How the Israeli Military Is Preparing Gaza for an Invasion" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Ready for War: Satellite Images Show Hundreds of Israeli Tanks Gathered in Fields Four Miles North of Gaza as IDF Prepares to Send Tens of Thousands of Soldiers Into War-Torn Strip to Destroy Hamas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Hamas restricts civilians from leaving Gaza

An article by Greg Wehner titled "Blinken Says Hamas to Blame for Foreign National

Not Being Able to Leave Gaza" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

• An article by Joshua Caplan titled "IDF Blasts Hamas for Stopping Gazan Civilians From Evacuating" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Reports: Hamas Kills Palestinian Civilians Trying to Flee, Won't Let Americans Leave" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House Confirms Hamas Is 'Literally Throwing Up Roadblocks' to Stop Palestinians, Others From Evacuating" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "Hamas Claims It Will 'Protect' Hostages, Release Them 'When Circumstances on the Ground Allow'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Arab states – refuse fleeing refugees

- A Reuters article by Suleiman Al-Khalidi and Maya Gebeily titled "Arab States Say Palestinians Must Stay on Their Land as War Escalates" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Neither Jordan Nor Egypt Will Accept Refugees Fleeing Gaza Strip" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Hamas tunnels – logistical nightmare?

- An article by David Averre titled "The Nightmare 300-Mile Maze of Hamas Tunnels Standing in the Way of Israeli Troops: How IDF Soldiers Face Bloodbath Hand-to-Hand Combat With Terrorists in 40-Foot Deep 'Gaza Metro' Rat-Run Rigged With Booby-Traps" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "IDF Has 'Green Light' to Enter Gaza: Official Says Hamas Tunnels to Become 'World's Biggest Cemetery'" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Day of Rage – many protests around the world, but not much violence

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "'Allahu Akbar': Man Stabs Multiple Victims at School on Hamas' 'Day of Rage'; Second Attack Thwarted" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Hezbollah calls - Day of "Unprecedented Anger"

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Hezbollah Calls for [October 18 to Be Another] Day of 'Unprecedented Anger'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

More comments – about Hezbollah

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Hezbollah Supporters Raise Images of Burning Israeli Flags as Terror Chief Says He's 'Fully Prepared' to Join Hamas War – Israel Declares the Two Terror Groups and Iran 'An Axis of Evil'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.

- A Reuters article by Laila Bassam and Maya Gebeily titled "Hezbollah Says Calls for It Not to Intervene in War 'Will Have No Effect'" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "Hezbollah Takes Responsibility for Attacks on Israeli Military Posts Along Lebanon Border" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Israel Warns Hezbollah to Stay Out of Gaza War" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch Israel Targets Hezbollah Bases in Lebanon After Border Skirmishes" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Israeli Ground Offensive in Gaza 'Would Force Iran to Intervene Sparking a Wider War in the Middle East' as Foreign Minister Warns of a 'Huge Earthquake' If Hezbollah Gets Involved" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF: U.S. Is Deterring Hezbollah From Starting All-Out War With Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

British spy chief asks – was this a trap by Hamas?

• An article by Nathan Rennolds titled "It's a Trap, Warns UK Spy Chief – as Israel Prepares for Months of Brutal Urban Warfare Against Hamas in Bombed-Out Gaza" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

Comments – involving Iran

- An article by Michael Lee titled "Israel and U.S. Cannot Accept a Nuclear Iran Amid Fears of Tehran Atomic Breakout: 'Red Line'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Iran Foreign Minister Meets With Hamas Leader After Terror Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Jake Smith titled "Iran Warns It Will Intervene If Israel Launches Ground Assault in Gaza: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Here's How China Is Helping Iran Bankroll Hamas, Other

Terror Organizations" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

• An article by John Bolton titled "Iran's Plan to Destroy Israel Is Hiding in Plain Sight" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.

- An article by Ellen Mitchell titled "Top Iranian Envoy Warns 'Preemptive Action' Against Israel Expected Soon" was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Iran Warns of Possible 'Pre-Emptive' Strike on Israel in 'Coming Hours'" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Iwan Stone, Mark Nicol and James Reynolds titled "Iran's Ayatollah Khamenei Warns 'No One Will Be Able to Stop Muslims or Resistance Forces' If Israel Keeps Bombing Gaza Days After Hundreds of Thousands Rallied to Ex-Hamas Chief's Call for 'Day of Jihad'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Iran's Ayatollah Says No One Can Stop Muslim 'Resistance Forces'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Comments – Iran and the \$6 million

- An article by Jennifer Hansler, MJ Lee and Alex Marquardt titled "U.S. and Qatar Reach 'Quiet Understanding' Not to Release \$6 Billion Sent to Iran for Now; Treasury Official Tells House Democrats" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Iran: Biden Can't Take \$6 Billion Ransom Back" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "Senate Republican [Roger Marshall of Kansas] Introduces Legislation to Block Biden's \$6 Billion Payment to Iran" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

What role will Saudi Arabia play?

- An article by Peter Aitken titled "Saudi Arabia Switches Focus From Israel to Iran to Cool Tensions Following Hamas Terrorist Attack: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Saudi Arabia Pauses Normalization Talks With Israel, Focuses on Making Deal With Iran After Hamas Attack: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- A Reuters article by George Hay titled "Saudi Is Wild Card in Middle East's New Turmoil" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Hamas – crypto

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Orders Freeze on Crypto Accounts in Bid to Block Funding for Hamas" was posted at ft.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

• An article by Jen Smith and Lewis Pennock titled "Israel Shuts Down More Than 100 Binance [Crypto] Accounts to Block Hamas Funding After It Was Revealed the Terror Group Received \$41 Million in Between 2021 and 2023" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

Early comments – weapons

- An article by Iain Boyd titled "Israel's Iron Dome Air Defense System Is Effective, but Hamas Got Around It" was posted at miamiherald.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Michael Peck titled "Israel's Military Has Tools to Take Down Hamas' New Drone Arsenal, but Actually Using Them May Not Be Easy" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Will the War in Israel Put Further Strain on U.S. Weapons Stocks?" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

Comments – about Palestinian refugees

- An article by Nick Pope titled "'Squad' Member Congressman [Jamaal Bowman] Wants the U.S. to Accept Palestinian Refugees" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Pease titled "DeSantis Rejects U.S. Welcoming Gaza Refugees" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Ron DeSantis Says U.S. Should Not Take in Palestinian Refugees From Gaza and Demands Arab Nations Open for Those Fleeing Israeli Counterstrikes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Growing Coalition of Republicans Oppose Importing Palestinians to U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'We've Seen the History': Wisconsin Rep. [Tom Tiffany] Has 'Zero Confidence' Biden Administration Will Vet Gaza Refugees" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Notice the celebrities – who offer vocal support about Israel defending itself

• An article by Andrew Battifarano titled "LeBron James Denounces 'Terrorism' of Hamas Against Israel: 'Unacceptable'" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

• An article by Amanda Harding titled "700 Hollywood Celebrities Sign Open Letter Condemning Hamas Attacks: 'This Is Terrorism – This Is Evil' "was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

- An article by Alli Rosenbloom titled "Gal Gadot, Amy Schumer and Jerry Seinfeld Among More Than 700 Entertainment Leaders Voicing Support for Israel in Open Letter" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "JK Rowling Condemns 'Despicable and Wholly Unjustifiable' Kidnapping of Children by Hamas as She Posts Pictures of Abducted Autistic Harry Potter Fan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

Notice the celebrities - who support Hamas attack, criticize Israel reaction

- An article by Yael Halon titled "These Celebrities [Gigi Hadid, Mia Khalifa, Zara Larsson, Mark Ruffalo and Susan Sarandon] Have Spoken Out in Support of Palestinians Amid Hamas Terror" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "[NYC] Mayor Adams Rips Celebrities Who 'Spew Out Hateful Thinking' and Anti-Semitism in Synagogue Message" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "[Actor] John Cusack Whitewashes Hamas Terror Attack as Self-Defense After Talking to Palestinian Protesters in Chicago" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

Notice "Black Lives Matter" – who support Hamas attacks, criticize Israel reaction

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "BLM Groups Express Solidarity With Hamas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "[Black] Ex-NBA Star Amar'e Stoudemire Slams BLM Supporters, Politicians After Hamas' Attack on Israel" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Black Lives Matter Group Issues a Non-Apology" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Flashback: BLM Co-Founder Patrisse Cullors Called for Eradication of Israel" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "The First Black Miss Israel (Yityish 'Titi' Aynaw) Slams BLM for Not Supporting Jews After Hamas' Violent Terror Attack That Left More Than 1,000

Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "'BLM at School' Shares Pro-Palestinian Teaching Guides to Mobilize Kids in 'Daily Struggle' Against Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Sydney, Australian – "gas the Jews" rally

- An article by Nomi Kaltmann and Gabe Friedman titled "Sydney Government Apologizes for Pro-Palestine Protest That Had 'Gas the Jews' Chants" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Anti-Israel Groups Prepare Sequel to Australia's 'Gas the Jews' Rally" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Tom Porter titled "Stanford Suspends Lecturer Accused of Making His Jewish Students Stand in a Corner and Calling Israelis 'Colonizers'" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Turkey – pro-Palestinian rallies

- A video titled "Thousands Attend Pro-Palestinian Rallies Organized by Political Parties in Turkey" was posted at youtube.com Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Israel Tells Citizens to Leave Turkey Over Safety Concerns" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Other examples - pro-Palestinian protesters around the world

- A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Man Carrying Israel Flag Chased Down by Mob of Pro-Palestinian Protesters in London" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Catherine Lough titled "[British] Pro-Palestine Group ['Palestine Action'] Tells Supporters to Break Into Businesses Supplying Weapons to Israel" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.

Early comments – human-interest stories

- An article by Lianne Kolirin and Issy Ronald titled "'I Don't Really Have Any Other Choice': Young Israelis Around the World Return Home After Hamas Attacks" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Heckman titled "Israeli Dad Living in U.S. Rejoins IDF to Serve

Alongside Four Daughters: 'I Have to Do Something'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

- An article by Robbie Romu titled "I Traveled to Israel to Finally Meet the Man of My Dreams 12 Hours Later, the War Began" was posted at huffpost.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Dessi Gomez titled "Taylor Swift Bodyguard [Who Wanted to Keep His Name Anonymous] Is Fighting for Israeli Military Against Hamas: 'I Could Not Stand on the Sidelines' "was posted at thewrap.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "No Farmers, No Freedom: Why Globalists Want to Control the World's Food Supply" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Mark Trozzi titled "Dr. [Peter] McCullough's World Council for Health Proposes Strategies to Overcome Medical Tyranny" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "How the UN Uses Covid to Usher in a Global Police State" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "With New Declaration, Luminaries Warn That Online Censorship Is Destroying Freedom" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Covid – international masks

• An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Seven Alberta [Canada] Hospitals Reintroduce Covid Mask Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Covid – international comments

- An article by Frank Bergman titled "Study Links mRNA Shots to 17 Million Sudden Deaths [Around the World]" was posted at slaynews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Miller titled "Biden Administration Sent Tens of Millions [\$33.7 Million] in Covid Relief Funds to Group [United Nations Relief & Works Agency] Accused of Harboring Hamas Terrorists" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Brenda Baletti titled "'Highly Improbable': New Study Exposes Flaws in Lancet Paper Claiming Covid Vaccines Saved Millions of Lives" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Carlos Prade titled "Canadian Soldier Dismissed for Refusing Covid Jab

Says Vax Status Was Made Public Without Consent" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Researchers Report Finding 'Significant Levels of Plasmid DNA' in Covid Shots – Call for 'Further Investigation'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Climate agenda – solar-powered SUV

• An article by William Hunter titled "World's First Solar-Powered SUV Completes a 620-Mile Test Drive Across Morocco and the Sahara Without Charging" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

Climate agenda – China resists getting rid of fossil fuels

• Looking back to September, an article by Nick Pope titled "China's Climate Envoy [Xie Zenhua] Balks at Calls to Get Rid of Fossil Fuels" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Julia Simon titled "China Is Building Six Times More New Coal Plants Than Other Countries" was posted at npr.org on March 2, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: We Can't Fix Climate Without China Completely Ditching Coal That They're Using More Of" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China's Coal Use 'May Eclipse' Some Green Efforts" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "China's Coal Power Binge Accelerates: Over 300 More Plants on the Way" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023

More international climate agenda

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Chile's President Gabriel Boric Meets China's Xi Jinping, Seeking 'Green' Mineral Investors" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Curt Devine, Casey Tolan and Scott Glover titled "A Famous Last Name, Business Deals and a Looming Probe: Republicans Ramp Up Investigation of Biden Family" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 17, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Biden family business

- An article by Jonathan Turley titled "[Senator] Bob Menendez Is Being Charged as a Foreign Agent So Why Not Hunter Biden?" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Joe Biden's Brother Jim Is Tied to Fraud Scheme Where He Allegedly Used \$125,000 in 'Business Loans' for Personal Expenses (Including Philadelphia Eagles Season Tickets)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "FBI Form: CCP-Linked Entity Sent Biden Business \$3 Million 'Thank You' Gift" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Ukrainian Firm Tied to Hunter Planned Meetings With DC Lawmakers After Joe Biden Got Prosecutor Fired; Memo Shows" was posted at

dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

International gender outlook

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Labour Party to Make 'Misgendering' a Crime in Britain With Up to Two Years in Prison: Report" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Gunnarson titled "Canadians to Rally Again This Saturday for the Million Person March for Kids Against LGBT Ideology" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Maxim [Magazine] Names Biological Male to 'Hottest 100 Women' List" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "Russia Takes the First Step Towards Revoking Ratification of Nuclear Test Ban Treaty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article titled "Biden Asks US Congress for \$105 Billion in Assistance for Israel and Ukraine" was posted at aljazeera.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by David Averre titled "Grinning Putin Shakes Hands With China's President Xi as Russian Leader Arrives for Belt and Road Conference in Beijing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- A Reuters article titled "Fearing China, South Korea Targets Firms Building Taiwan Navy Submarines" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- A Reuters article titled "Taiwan Reports 13 Chinese Air Force Planes in Its Air Defense Zone" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Eric Bazail-Eimil and Gabriel Gavin titled "Blinken Warned Lawmakers Azerbaijan May Invade Armenia in Coming Weeks" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "New Zealand Voters Decisively Reject Liberal Party [Electing a Conservative Coalition led by the National Party]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Beatdown: Voters repudiate the Left in Both Australia and New Zealand" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "[French President Emmanuel] Macron Calls for 'Ruthless' Deportation of All Migrants With Ties to Islamic Extremism From France" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Canadian Senate Examines Bill to Provide 'Guaranteed Livable Basic Income' for Everyone" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Will there be Hamas-like attacks in U.S.?

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "McCarthy Warns the U.S. Could Be Next: Chaos at the Southern Border Could Have Allowed Terrorists to Infiltrate America, Former Speaker Warns and Calls on Biden to 'Wake Up'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Hamas Makes It Clear That Israel Isn't the Only Target, It's Just the First Target" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "FBI Warns of Hamas Copycat Terror Attacks on U.S. Soil and Urges Public to Watch Out for 'Lone Actors' Amid a 'Heightened Environment' of Fear Following Deaths of 1,200 Israelis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle and Paul Farrell titled "Four Iranians Considered a Terrorist Threat Caught at the US-Mexico Border as Crossers From Countries With Links to Israel War Spikes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Corey Walker titled "Former FBI Agent [Nicole Parker] Slams Democrats' 'Extremely Dangerous' View That U.S. Should 'Take In Anyone' After Hamas Attacks' was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2022, a video and an article by Joshua Klein titled "Chilling Video: Houston-Based Muslim Children Pledge to Be Soldiers, Martyrs for Iranian Ayatollah" were posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 5, 2022.

• A video and an article by Joshua Klein titled "Resurfaced Video [From August 2022] Shows Houston-Based Muslim Children Pledging to Be Soldiers, Martyrs for Iranian Ayatollah" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Rashida Tlaib – supports Hamas attacks, criticizes Israel's reaction

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Democrat [Rashida Tlaib] Reaction to Questions About Hamas Beheading Babies Is Heinous" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Rashiba Tlaib Finally Responds to Reports About Hamas Beheading Babies" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- A video and an article by Sarah Rumpf-Whitten and Jon Street titled "[Video From 2019]: Tlaib Loses It When Asked in 2019 If Israel Has Right to Exist: 'You Work for Netanyahu?!'" were posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Rashida Tlaib Threatens Joe Biden, Accuses Him of Genocide" were posted at redstate.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Notice conservatives – who criticize Hamas attack, support Israel reaction

- An article by Joe Jacquez titled "[Marco] Rubio Asks Biden Administration to Cancel Visas for Foreign Nationals Supporting Hamas" was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Paul Steinhauser titled "Increasingly 'Irritated' Tim Scott Lashes Out at Biden, GOP Rivals Following Hamas Attack on Israel" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Rachel Uranga and David Zahniser titled "Thousands March on L.A.'s Westside in Show of Solidarity With Israel" was posted at latimes.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

College students – many support Hamas attack, criticize Israel reaction

- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "College Students Hold Pro-Palestinian Rallies After Hamas Terrorist Attackes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Michele Exner titled "The Real Reason Why So Many Young Americans Are Siding With Pure Evil [Because Hate-Filled Indoctrination That Has Taken Root in K-12 Classrooms the Hierarchy of Oppression Has Replaced Moral Teachings of Right and Wrong]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Harvard University – many support Hamas attack, criticize Israel reaction

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Truck Circles Harvard Campus Revealing Names of Students Who Signed Pro-Palestine Letter" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Hamas-Supporting Harvard Students Beg for Donations to 'Support Their Mental Health' After Suffering 'Relentless Bullying' Over Supporting Terror Attack on Israel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.

- An article by Corey Walker titled "Harvard Condemned Hamas After Major Conservative Donor [Ken Griffin] Called to Complain" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz and Andrew Stein titled "Harvard Must Condemn Pro-Hamas Students – and Reckon With Its History of Anti-Semitism" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

University of Pennsylvania – many support Hamas attack, criticize Israel reaction

- An article by Suzanne Bates titled "[Former Utah Governor] Jon Huntsman Says Family 'Will Close Its Checkbook' to [Ivy League] University of Pennsylvania Over Non-Response to Hamas' Attack on Israel" was posted at deseret.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Corey Walker titled "Another University of Pennsylvania Donor [David Magerman] Pulls Back Funding Over School's 'Failure to Call Out Evil' and 'Equivocating' Statements on Hamas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

University of California professor – threatens Jewish journalists

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'They Should Fear Us': University of California Davis Professor [Jemma Decristo] Threatens Jewish Journalists and Their Children" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Cornell University professor – verbally attacked Jews, then apologized

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Shocking Moment Cornell History Professor Russell Rickford (Who Was in Favor of Defunding the Police) Calls Hamas Terrorist Attacks 'Exhilarating' and 'Energizing' at Pro-Palestine Rally" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Cornell University Professor Russell Rickford (Who Doubled Down on Saying He Was 'Exhilarated' by Hamas Terrorist Attack) Now Apologizes and Says 'the Language I Used Was Reprehensible'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Notice professional people – who face consequences for their anti-Semitism

• An article by James Gordon titled "More Than 350 Harvard Faculty Rip School's Leadership for Slow Response to Outrageous Student Letter That Blamed Israel for Terrorist Atrocities Committed by Hamas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.

• An article by Ross Ibbetson titled "NYC Doctor (Dana Diab) Is Fired After Celebrating the Hamas Massacre of 260 Israelis 'Getting a Taste of Their Own Medicine' at the Nova Music Festival Near Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.

- An article by Corey Walker titled "Top Law Firm [David Polk] Says It Rescinded Offers From Harvard [and] Columbia Students Who Signed Anti-Israel Letters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Noa Halff titled "Beverly Hills Doctor Andrew Thierry Is Fired Over 'Disturbing Anti-Semitic' Posts on Twitter Where He Said 'Zionists Are Genocidal, Demonic, Greedy, Pedophilic [Expletives]' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Illinois Comptroller's Office Attorney [Sarah Chowdhury] Fired for Anti-Semitic 'Gas Chamber' Comments' was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Other examples – pro-Palestinian protesters in U.S.

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Virginia School Board Member [Abrar Omeish, Who in September 2021 Opposed a Resolution Honoring the Victims of the 9/11 Attacks] Opposes Moment of Silence for Victims of Hamas Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- A video and an article by Joshua Klein titled "Watch: Speaker at Pro-Palestinian Rally in Philly Congratulates Hamas on 'Job Well Done'" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson and Arjun Singh titled "Pro-Palestinian Protesters Arrested After Hundreds Swarm Capitol Office Building" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Border is more fortified than ever?

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Axios [News Outlet] Claims Border Is 'More Fortified' Than It Has Ever Been" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Comments – illegal immigration

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Monica Showalter titled "Catch-and-Release for All: Biden Now Seeks to Allow Online Asylum Applications From Anywhere in the World" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 1, 2022.
- An article by Brie Stimson titled "California Governor Newsom Signs Bill Allowing Some Mexican Residents Near Border to Get In-State Tuition" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Federal Authorities Released Fugitive Illegal Immigrant

to Roam U.S. for Years Before Arrest" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Chicago Gives Illegal Migrants \$9,000 Each to Cover Housing Costs" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Mary Ann Martinez titled "Democrat Mayor of El Paso Sends 178 Busloads of Migrants North to NYC, Chicago and Denver Despite the Woke Outrage Mob Claiming the 'Inhumane' Policy Is Republican" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "The U.S. Government Hired a Pro-Hamas PLO Spokeswoman to Handle Asylum Claims" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "El Paso Sends Thousands of Immigrants [7,700 Immigrants on 178 Charter Busses] to Sanctuary Cities in New Round of Bussing" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Massachusetts Governor [Maura Healey] Says State Can No Longer Guarantee Shelter for Migrant Families" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article titled "State Governments Collect the DNA of Nearly Every Newborn Baby in the U.S. – Most Parents Don't Even Know" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Supreme Court Issues Another Temporary Pause on Injunction Against Biden Administration Censorship Efforts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "EU's Censorship Law Is Pushing Big Tech to Censor Americans; Experts Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Almost Half of Biden Voters Think Government Should 'Regulate or Restrict' Speech They Consider 'Offensive' " was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Comments about free speech

• An article by Matt Walsh titled "A Trump Supporter Was Just Sent to Federal Prison for a Meme" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Covid censorship

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Randi Weingarten and Her Teachers' Union [American Federation of Teachers] Are Struggling to Rewrite the History of How They Kept Schools Shuttered" was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

• An article by Dr. Peter McCullough titled "The Real Victims of Vaccine Propaganda Are Those Who Took the Covid Shot" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Covid – fraud

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "17 Florida Sheriff's Deputies Indicted for Pandemic Aid Fraud" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "Get Very Mad the \$350 Billion Covid Bailout of States Was Entirely Unnecessary" was posted at pimedia.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

Covid – booster shots

- An article by Alix Martichoux titled "CDC Panel Recommends New Covid Booster: When Can You Get It?" was posted at thehill.com on Sept. 12, 2023.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Only 2% of Americans Have Gotten Updated Coronavirus Booster Shot" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Covid – vaccine mandates

• An article by Staff titled "Texas Senate Passes Bill Prohibiting Employers From Implementing Covid-19 Vaccine Mandates" was posted at just thenews.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

Comments about Fauci

• An article by Stephen Kokx titled "NFL Star Aaron Rodgers Mocks Anthony Fauci When Talking About 'Science'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Climate agenda

- An article by John Seiler titled "'Reboot' of Los Angeles Green New Deal Just Another Con" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Blue City [Austin, Texas] Vowed to Go Green, but Can't Bring Itself to Shutter Key Coal Plant" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration to Pour \$3.5 Billion Into Electric Grid Projects That Benefit Pro-Democrat Union" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 18,

2023.

Weekly reminder – China mines coal and U.S. cuts off coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

Fossil fuel - Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel – bad policies in U.S.

- An article by Eden Villalovas titled "Biden Administration Tries Paying Off States to Plug Wells and Stop Energy Production" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Automakers Blast U.S. Plan to Hike Fuel Efficiency Rules" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Ford [Motor Company] Says U.S. Fuel Economy Plan [to Drastically Hike Fuel Economy Standards] Threatens 'Substantial Economic Hardship'" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Fossil fuel – bad policy dealing with Venezuela

• An article by Karen DeYoung and Ana Vanessa Herrero titled "U.S. Eases Sanctions on Venezuelan Oil After Maduro Agrees to Elections" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Joe Biden's Dirty Venezuelan Oil Deal" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments – UAW automakers on strike

- An article by Arjun Singh titled "Trump Pledges to End Biden's EV Mandate to Help Consumers, Calls on UAW to Ditch Democrats" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Ford Is Laying Off About 700 Workers From Detroit Plant That Builds F-150 Lightning Due to Supply Chain Constraints and Sales Falling 45 Percent Not the Ongoing UAW Strikes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2023.

Comments – electric vehicles

- Looking back to September 2023, an article titled "Biden's Plan to Force Americans Into EVs Is Under Fire From All Sides" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 14, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Philip Lenczycki titled "GOP Lawmakers Demand Treasury Department Investigate 'CCP-Affiliated' Firm [Gotion Inc.] Building Battery Plants Across U.S." was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 20, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Democrat Governor [New Mexico] Is Transitioning State's Fleet to EVs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Comments – **pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Jim Hale titled "75-Year-Old Disabled Pro-Life Activist to Stand Trial for Alleged FACE Act Violations" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Pro-Lifers Confront University of Pittsburgh Board for Use of Aborted Babies in 'Inhumane' Experiments" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Planned Parenthood Abortion Facility in [Council Bluffs] Iowa Shuts Down After 40 Days for Life Campaign" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "City [San Antonio, Texas] Sued for \$500,000 'Reproductive Justice Fund' That Allegedly 'Aids and Abets' Illegal Abortions" was posted at

dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "The Pentagon Would Rather Fund Troops' Abortions Than Their Overseas Living Expenses" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

Transgender – federal news

- An article by Doug Mainwaring titled "80,000 Employees of Biden's HHS Are Now Forced to Use Transgender Pronouns" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Doug Mainwaring titled "HHS Employees Who Resist Biden's Transgender Pronoun Mandate Will Be Fired" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

- An article by Alexander Hall titled "Students March Against [Clemson] University Removing Tampons From Men's Bathrooms" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Gen Z Women Are Totally Against Kids Getting Tattoos, but Are Fine With [Kids Getting] Puberty Blockers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Joe Rogan Seems as Disgusted With This Video as We Are [When Young Women Denounce Children Getting Tattoos, but Accept Children Taking Puberty Blockers and Other Types of Medication That Could Destroy Their Reproductive and Hormonal Systems]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

Inflation

• An article by Andrew Miller titled "Economist Blasts 'Charlatan' [Paul] Krugman Over Claim That the 'War on Inflation Is Over': 'Fallacious'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Oct. 14, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Runaway Inflation 'Unlikely' to Be Reeled In Under Biden Administration; Experts Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Ernesto Londono titled "What Happened to 'Defund the Police' Efforts in Minneapolis and Other Cities?" was posted at nytimes.com on June 16, 2023.

Increasing homicides

• An article by Greg Wehner titled "[Reston] Virginia Au Pair [a Live-In Person From Overseas Who Is Treated Like Part of the Family] Charged in Man's Murder at Home of Double Homicide: Police" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Increasing violence

- An article by Gloria Oladipo titled "FBI Report Shows Stark Increase in U.S. Hate Crimes and Drop in Violent Crime" was posted at theguardian.com on Oct.16, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Batchelor titled "Police: Man Follows Homestead [Florida] Woman Home, Stabs Her in Head" was posted at local10.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Increasing crime

• An article by Michael Rutz titled "Career Criminal Arrested in NYC Subway Shove That Nearly Killed Commuter Once Threw Urine on Officer" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Soaring theft

- Looking back to September 2023, a video and an article by Jeff Weinsier titled "Pembroke Pines [Florida] Resident Claims Video Shows Thieves Posing as Construction Workers" were posted at local10.com on Sept. 22, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Batchelor titled "Police: Man, Woman Flee on Stolen Motorcycle After Stealing Meat From Miami Springs [Florida] Supermarket" was posted at local10.com on Oct. 20, 2023.
- A video and an article by Lliane Morejon and Michelle Solomon titled "Watch: Video Shows Thieves Smashing Truck Into Front Doors of Aventura [Florida] Jewelry Store" were

posted at local 10.com on Oct. 20, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "SWAT Team Raids Suburban Atlanta Home to Arrest Four People Who Were Running an 'Illegal Strip Club on the Weekends' and Had a Horse on the Property" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by George Kelly and Joel Umanzor titled "Homeless Man Camped Outside a [San Francisco] School With 'Free Fentanyl' Sign Is Convicted Pedophile" was posted at sfstandard.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Laura Parnaby titled "Miami Beach Passes New Law Allowing Cops to Arrest Homeless People Who Refuse to Be Placed in a Shelter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Government action – seeking gun control

• An article by Zachary Faria titled "Another Day, Another Dishonest Gun Control Narrative From Liberal Media" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Government action – resisting gun control

- An article by Matthew Xiao titled "Florida Gun Shop Owners Say Hamas Attacks Have Driven Up Firearm Sales" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Federal Judge Overturns California's Unconstitutional Ban on 'Assault Weapons' Again" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Kamal Sultan titled "See When a Homeowner Shot at Three Masked Men Who Tried to Kick in the Door to His Washington Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about erroneous police actions

• An article by Raven Saunt titled "Inside Twisted Case of [Austin] Texas Pizza Hut Waitress (20) Who Was Tied Up With a Bra, Raped and Shot – Leading to Desperate Manhunt That Saw Two Men Falsely Imprisoned for 12 Years Before Real Killer Was Finally Unmasked" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.

Major League Baseball star (Trevor Bauer) - was falsely punished

An article by Andrew Crane titled "Trevor Bauer Reveals Texts, Bed Video as He and

Accuser Settle Lawsuits [Without Any Money Getting Exchanged Between the Two Sides]" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 2, 2023.

- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Media Lynch Mob Was Way Off in Ex-MLB Star Trevor Bauer's Rape Case" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Mary Rooke titled "Dear Men, Sluts Lead to Ruin [Quoting 'Former MLB Pitcher Trevor Bauer Seems to Be the Victim of an Old Fashion Succubus After Text Messages Appear to Show He Never Raped Accuser Lindsey Hill']" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Glasspiegel titled "Trevor Bauer's 27-Minute Phone Call With Accuser (Lindsey Hill) released" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Ugly Trevor Bauer-Lindsey Hill Tale Reveals Just How Broken Society Is" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Comments - strikes in Hollywood

- An article by Kate Dennett titled "Hollywood Actors' Strike 'Could See Christmas Television Affected and 2024 Movie Releases Pushed Back an Entire Year' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Hollywood's Top Actors (Including George Clooney, Tyler Perry, Scarlett Johansson and Ben Affleck) Talk Pledge to Pump \$150 Million to Actors' Union to Help End the Strike" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about corporate news media

- An article by Staff titled "MSNBC's Punishment for Pro-Hamas Propaganda? Ratings Death" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "CNN's [Jake] Tapper Despicably Compares Israel's Defense to Russian War Crimes" was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "BBC Journalist [Noah Abrahams] Says He Quit After Network Refused to Label Hamas as 'Terrorists' "was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Matthew Lodge titled "Guardian [Publication] Sacks Their Own Cartoonist Steve Bell (Who Had Worked at the Paper for Over 40 Years) Over 'Anti-Semitic' Benjamin Netanyahu Cartoon" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "'60 Minutes' [Show] Escorts Fumbling Biden, Slams Danger of 'Hard-Right Republicans'" was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 16, 2023.

• An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Corporate Media Are Waging an Information War Regurgutating Hamas Propaganda" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 18, 2023.

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Media Corruption on Full Display as New York Times Tries to Justify Publishing Terrorist Propaganda as News" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- A video and an article by Jason Walsh titled "Watch Rachel Maddow Breaks Down on Air: Trump Will 'Execute Us' If Re-Elected' "were posted at dailyfetched.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comment – voter news

• An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "Democrats Keep Claiming Georgia Voter ID Law Is Racist, but Courts Strike Them Down" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 15, 2023.

Biden's age is a problem

- An article by Staff titled "Joe Biden's Latest Speech Is a Buffet of Senility, Jill Biden Has to Come on Stage to Rescue Him" was posted at redstate.com on Oct. 14, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Did Joe Read His Teleprompter Instruction [in His Speech on Thursday]?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

Biden's age is a problem – but can his lies be blamed solely on age?

• An article by Peter Pitts titled "Biden Claims He's Lowering Drug Costs, If Only That Were True" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Megan Basham titled "Christianity Today [Publication] Staff Made Extensive Campaign Donations Between 2015 and 2022 All Went to Democrats" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Morik titled "Auburn's Jewish Basketball Coach Bruce Pearl Says Obama, Biden 'Created the Crap' in Israel, Gaza" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Biden Administration Sent \$2 Billion to Afghanistan Since Taliban Takeover" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Turns to TikTok, Not Television, to Reach Americans Ahead of 2024" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Hamas-Supporting Democrats and Why the

Democrats Won't Condemn Them" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Drey titled "Laphonza Butler [Who Recently Replace Dianne Feinstein] Won't Run for Senator Feinstein's Seat in 2024" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about Republicans being weak

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "If Only Republicans Fought Democrats as Much as They Did Their Own Voters" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Comments about conservatives – Colin Allred versus Ted Cruz

- An article by Texas Rep. Colin Allred titled "As Israel Looks for America's Help, Republicans Run Around in Circles [Erroneously Claiming That Ted Cruz Was Holding Up Confirmation of Biden Nominee Jack Lew]" was posted at msnbc.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "MSNBC Issues Correction After Democrat Senate Challenger [Rep. Colin Allred] Lies About Ted Cruz in Op-Ed [Erroneously Claiming That Cruz Was Holding Up Confirmation of Biden Nominee Jack Lew]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Comments about conservatives – Arkansas governor Sanders

- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Arkansas Becomes the First State to Take Back Farmland From Chinese-Owned Company" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 18, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Governor Sanders Eliminates 'Woke, Anti-Women' Language From Arkansas Government Documents: Report' was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2023.

Republican presidential candidates

- An article by Ryan King titled "Nikki Haley Says Half of Gaza Residents Want to Be Free From Hamas 'Terrorist Rule'" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Nikki Haley Backtracks on Supporting Resettling Palestinians Across U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2023.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

• Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

Comments about Trump

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Senator Lindsey Graham Says Trump Made a 'Huge Mistake' Calling Hezbollah 'Very Smart' and Criticizing Israel Prime Minister Netanyahu in Florida Speech but Says Iran and Russia Were Afraid of Him When He Was President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Leena Nasir titled "[Famous Black Rapper] Waka Flocka Flame Endorses Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by David Moye titled "Biden Joins Trump's Truth Social Site 'Because We Thought It Would Be Very Funny'" was posted at huffpost.com on Oct. 16, 2023.
- An article by Nick Allen titled "Sidney Powell Pleads Guilty in Georgia Election Case: Donald Trump's 'Kraken' Lawyer in Plea Deal Talks So Will She Turn [on Trump]?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

General interest

- An article by Tyrell Feaster titled "Iowa Smashes Record for Highest Attendance at a Women's Basketball Game With 55,646 Fans Showing Up to See Caitlin Clark Play vs. DePaul and Raise \$250,000 for Children's Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Dolores Chang titled "Best Buy [Chain Store] Will Stop Selling DVD and Blu-Ray in Its Stores After the Holidays to Reflect the New Ways Consumers Watch Movies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2023.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Fortress Recalls 61,000 Biometric Gun Safes That Need a Fingerprint to Open After Boy (12) Opened One, Took Weapon Out and Accidently Shot Himself Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Emily Joshu titled "Two Probiotic Strains [in Common Foods Like Yogurt and Cheese] Can Lower Blood Pressure as Well as Medication; Study Suggests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 19, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by Vince Coyner titled "The Problem of Totalitarians Using Our Freedoms Against Us" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 17, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Like most Americans, I was shocked by the vicious inhumanity that the coward terrorist group Hamas carried out in Israel last weekend. Unfortunately, organized evil is neither unique nor surprising.

- The Nazis were equally evil across Europe.
- As were the Japanese at Nanking.
- As was Stalin with Ukraine.
- As was Mao with his own people.

Sadly, evil happens and devils exist – although, thankfully, they are rarely celebrated.

But "rarely" doesn't mean never. And the most shocking thing last week wasn't the evil that Hamas perpetrated – but rather the extraordinary support it has received.

Not only is Hamas' evil finding exuberant support in places like Iran and Qatar (where you might expect it), but there were tens of thousands of Muslims (and their liberal comrades) in places like New York, Detroit and Washington out en masse vocally demonstrating their support for these monsters

And it wasn't just on the streets. In places like Harvard, Yale and NYU, you had students, professors and organizations blaming Israel for Hamas's inhumanity.

Even as the full extent of the carnage emerged (days after the world was able to see the barbarity of what the savages carried out), the rallies in support not only didn't diminish but they seemed to grow. I couldn't help but wonder what that portends for our future.

I wondered to myself – what is wrong with these people, and why are they allowed to do this?

The answer: Free speech – that extraordinary thing we have that Muslim countries don't.

That led my brain to a quote this often (falsely) attributed to Winston Churchill: "When Muslims are in the minority, they are very concerned with minority rights. When they are in the majority, there are no minority rights."

You might say: "Muslims are barely 1% of the population, so they can't be a threat."

Maybe, but think about this: Trans people are fewer in number than Muslims, yet today we find ourselves amid national fights about bathrooms, sports and the "medical" butchering of children.

Interesting, most of the people who support the LBGTQXYZ123 agenda also support "Palestine"

The irony, of course, is that Gazans would almost certainly throw the alphabet people off the tops of buildings were they to go there.

- How does a plualistic, secular state that values individual liberty deal with vile ideas that are repugnant to the basic elements of the culture, and with those who espouse those repugnant ideas?
- Is the Constitution a suicide pact that allows those who object to its foundational principles to use the document's freedoms to take power in order to eliminate our constitutional republic?

In his autobiography, Malcolm X talks about being invited to speak at Harvard and other prestigious universities when he was still spewing much of his anti-white racist venom. He marvels that, while he was invited to speak and said things that most of the audience disagreed with, they were always courteous and usually engaged in a healthy, respectful dialogue.

Contrast that with today's conservative speakers (such as Heather MacDonald, Ann Coulter or Ben Shapiro) who have had events cancelled or found themselves drowned out and threatened by leftists who equate speech they don't like with violence.

Not surprisingly, a recent poll showed that 66% of college students find this acceptable, while another showed that 65% of Democrats supported censoring "misinformation."

Now, maybe this vile and public championing of hate will be a tipping point where the Democrat coalition fractures as the various victim classes it has nurtured twist themselves into pretzels trying to be good team players.

I doubt it though – because Democrats in toto hate America, hate freedom and hate Donald Trump's MAGA approach. They are bound together by these hatreds and will always put power above everything else.

Nonetheless, what we saw over the last week should (I hope) cause more people to take notice of those who would use our freedoms to end them for everyone else.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Phyllis Chester titled "Response to Hamas Horror Shows the Feminist Movement

Has Lost Its Moral Compass" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 18, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

I have pioneered women's right for more than 50 years.

Sadly, I must conclude that what was once a diverse and independent-minded movement has become hijacked by a "woke" death cult.

Those American feminists left standing have drawn the following conclusions.

- They are favoring gender over sex identity.
- They are pro-trans rather than pro-biological-womankind.
- They are more obsessed with the alleged occupation of a country that has never existed (Palestine, Gaza) than they are with the occupation of female bodies in Gaza where girls and women are forced into child and polygamous marriages, made to veil and (together with male homosexuals) "honor" killed by their families.

This is a horrifying moment in history.

When Hamas (an ISIS-like, Taliban-like terrorist group) has savagely and sadistically murdered, tortured, mutilated, raped and burned Israeli civilians alive (including babies, young women and grandmothers), I note a terrible silence, a moral failure among those women – including women activists who live in freedom in America.

Feminists (including academics and human-rights-organization officials) rose up and at least cried out when Afghan, Saudi, Iranian, Pakistani, Yazidi and Ukrainian women were raped, kidnapped into sex slavery or murdered.

Mandy Sanghera and I formed a grassroots feminist team in 2021 that rescued 400 women from Afghanistan. We cannot believe feminists' almost absolute silence after Hamas launched its terrorist attack against Jews this month – which included raping young women next to their dead friends and then parading them, bloodied between their legs, through Gaza streets.

Rape in a war zone is considered a crime – as long as the victimes are not Jews.

Indeed, not that Hamas has launched both an old-fashioned and a new-fashioned livestreamed pogrom against Israeli Jews and against all those non-Jews (including Americans) who live in Israel, feminists have maintained a strange silence.

The failure to even grapple with this subject speaks volumes.

The feminist movement is moribund, hijacked, "Palestinianized" and Stalinized. It is, at best, an arm of the Democratic Party – which shows every sign of restraining if not betraying Israel.

Can American military might and Israeli military intelligence unite to find and free the Israeli hostages?

Can we capture and put the Iran-backed Hamas fiends on trial?

Can we force Egypt to open the Rafah crossing?

Can we force other Arab and Muslim countries to welcome Gazan civilians?

Can we finally wrestle with the existential and global threat that a nearly nuclear Iran poses to both America and the Middle East?

Feminists aren't grappling with any of these questions. Their silence speaks volumes.

• • • • •

An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrats and News Organizations That Promoted False Palestinian Claims That Israel Bombed Hospital" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 18, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Some of the legacy publications that promoted in headlines and on social media the lies from Hamas about the hospital explosion include the following.

Bloomberg News

• Reuters

Wall Street Journal

Associated Press

• BBC News

CNN

New York Times

The New York Times and CNN were also caught using images from different incidents that showed buildings that had been completely destroyed.

• • • • •

An article by James Ochoa titled "Owners of These Popular Models Are at the Highest Risk for Auto Theft" was posted at the street.com on Oct. 19, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. Dodge Charger SRT Hellcat

2. Dodge Charger Hemi

- 3. Infiniti Q50
- 4. Dodge Challenger
- 5. Land Rover Range Rover
- 6. Kia Sportage
- 7 Land Rover Range Rover Sport
- 8. Kia Sportage with four-wheel drive
- 9. Honda CR-V
- 10. BMW X6

• • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."